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CONFIRMATION OF INCORPORATION OF OUTSTANDING CONDITIONS INTO THE 
MARINA DEL REY COORDINATED INTEGRATED MONITORING PROGRAM PURSUANT TO 
THE LOS ANGELES COUNTY MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM (MS4) 
PERMIT (NPDES PERMIT NO. CAS004001; ORDER NO. R4-2012-0175 AS AMENDED BY 
STATE WATER BOARD ORDER WQ 2015-0075 AND LOS ANGELES WATER BOARD 
ORDER R4-2012-0175-A01) 

Dear Permittees of the Marina del Rey Watershed Management Group 1: 

The Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board or Board) has 
reviewed the Coordinated Integrated Monitoring Program (CIMP) submitted on October 4, 2018, 
by the Marina del Rey Watershed Management Group (MdR Group). The revised CIMP was 
submitted to fulfill the additional requirements listed in the Los Angeles Water Board's August 30, 
2018, conditional approval letter. 

After a review of the MdR Group's CIMP dated October 4, 2018, it was determined that the CIMP 
includes the additional sampling required in conditions 1 and 3 of the August 30, 2018 approval 
letter. Condition 2 required the Permittees to conduct a TSS time series study and condition 4 
included directives for conducting and reporting load calculations for the front and back basins. 
On January 31, 2019, the County of Los Angeles reported that the TSS time series report will be 

1 Permittees of the Marina del Rey Watershed Management Group include the cities of Los Angeles and Culver City, 
the County of Los Angeles, and the Los Angeles County Flood Control District. 
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submitted in July 2019 and load calculations will continue to be reported in the annual report due 
yearly in December. The MdR CIMP dated October 4, 2018 hereby constitutes the final approved 
CIMP for the Permittees in the Marina del Rey Watershed Management Group. 

If you have any questions, please contact Rebecca Christmann of the Storm Water Permitting 
Unit at Rebecca.Christmann@waterboards.ca.gov or by telephone at (213) 576-5734. 
Alternatively, you may also contact Ivar Ridgeway, Chief of the Storm Water Permitting Unit, at 
lvar.Ridgeway@waterboards.ca.gov or by telephone at (213) 620-2150. 

Sincerely, 

n~ Deborah J. S ith 
~ Exec·utive Off cer 

cc: Paul Alva, County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works 
Bruce Hamamoto, County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works 
Armando D'angelo, County of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works 
Hubertus Cox, City of Los Angeles 
Wendy Dinh , City of Los Angeles 
Kim Braun, City of Culver City 


